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From the Pastors          
 

17 The words of the wise heard in quiet are better than the shouting of a ruler among fools.  
18 Wisdom is better than weapons of war, but one sinner destroys much good.   

-Ecclesiastes 9  
 

Solomon spoke these words at the end of his life, in a book called Ecclesiastes. Ecclesiastes 

is full of meditations on the folly of seeking power, wealth, and fame. Throughout 

Ecclesiastes, Solomon urges us, instead, to seek wisdom and the simple pleasures of life. 

One particular tale of wisdom stuck out to me.  
 
13 I have also seen this example of wisdom under the sun, and it seemed great to me.  
14 There was a little city with few men in it, and a great king came against it and besieged 

it, building great siegeworks against it. 15 But there was found in it a poor, wise man, and he 

by his wisdom delivered the city. Yet no one remembered that poor man. 16 But I say that 

wisdom is better than might, though the poor man's wisdom is despised and his words are 

not heard.  

-Ecclesiastes 9  
 

Who would you rather be? In your life, do you seek control? Power? Fame? Would you 

seek these things if you had to crush another person under your feet? Or would you rather 

emulate the poor, wise man?   
 

I have a feeling many of us would love power and security, if weõre honest. We would love 

control and recognition from our peers. Yet Solomon (and our own life experience) 

encourages us to see that all of these things are fleeting. Instead of these fleeting things, 

Solomon seems to urge us to seek the quiet life which does good in our community, even if 

we gain no recognition for it. Doing good for others ñseeking to save and build up ñis 

better than grabbing power for ourselves. Itõs certainly better than tearing others down. 
 

We may gain no earthly reward for our endeavor. After all, the reward for the man who 

saved the city was scorn, and ultimately he was forgotten. But Solomon highlights him. 

Why? Because this wise man is like Christ. In the midst of all our striving for power, control, 

and fame, Christ steps in and saves us. The world scorned Him and try to ignore Him, but His 

wordsñthough quiet ñwere impossible for us to ignore.   
 

We would do well to not let his action be ignored. By repeating the wise words of Christ, 

we can speak wisdom into a world which chases after folly. By acting with that wisdom, we 

can build up those around us rather than tear them down. Let us be a light to the nations. 

Let us be the salt of the earth. Let us bring wisdom wherever we go.  
 

Godõs Peace, Pastor Josh Reifsteck 
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Staff Spotlight  

Beckie Hudson 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is your role at Calvary?   

Parish Ed Director  

What motivates you to give of your time and talent 

in this way?  

Iõm a nurse by trade and have always been 

drawn to helping others.  

What is your favorite thing about serving at  

Calvary?  

It is me stretching outside of my comfort zone, 

which is helpful for personal and spiritual growth.  

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible?  

Philippians 4:13  

Favorite Dessert?  

Anything chocolate  

What is one thing that the people of Calvary can 

keep in their prayers for your area of ministry?  

The Childrenõs Ministry 

Stacey Faubion 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is your role at Calvary?   

Middle School Science and Religion teacher  

What is your favorite thing about serving at  

Calvary?  

Witnessing kids growing in their faith and  

discovering their talents. I also love working with a 

staff dedicated to the kids and the ministry of  

Calvary.  

Who has been the biggest influence on your faith? 

Why? 

My mother. She is the spiritual leader of our family 

always encouraging us to pray, go to church and 

attend Bible study. She has a servant heart that  

inspires me as I serve the kids in my classroom.  

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible?  

Joshua 1:9  
 

The book of Genesis: It is the foundation of the  

Bible, it was the subject of my first Bible study and            

it was the book we studied my first year coaching 

Bible Quiz.  
 

The book of Matthew: It is the book I studied with 

my son, Joseph, on Bible Quiz.  

Favorite Dessert?  

My momõs pineapple upside down cake & my 

mother -in-lawõs German chocolate cake &  

Blizzards 

What is the one thing that the people of Calvary can 

keep in their prayers for your area of ministry?  

For all children to know Jesus Christ as their savior. 

For our families to remain steadfast in their faith and 

in their commitment to each other.  

Volunteer Focus  
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General  

Plant Sale in August  
Outreach Ministry Team will be conducting a Fall Plant Sale throughout the month of  

August. Orders will be taken through the Labor Day weekend. Plants to be ordered 

include Mums, Fall Asters, Purple Kale and others yet to be determined. Delivery is 

anticipated by the end of September. Order forms 

will be in your member mailboxes, in the church  

office and narthex, and will also be found on the 

Calvary website once the exact assortment of plants is 

determined. Outreach Ministry has yet to determine 

the recipient of the funds raised. Schlegel  

Greenhouse is the provider of the plants.   

Calvary Connect Contemporary Worship  

The August Calvary Connect worship service will take place Sunday, August 11th at 

10:30 am.  Refreshments are provided. All are welcome for this time of worship and 

fellowship. Questions or want to help out? Sam Troemel, stroemel@clcs.org  or  

317-783-2000. 

Foundations of Faith Class   

¶ 6 Sunday Morning Sessions  

¶ Starts Sunday, August 25, 9:25 a.m.     Room 125    

Twice a year Calvary offers its  Foundations  of  Faith  Class for adults, providing  

practical answers about  faith, the Lutheran Church, and Calvary's mission. Our fall 

class will begin August 25 for 6 sessions (no  class Labor Day weekend.) If you are  

interested in becoming a member of Calvary, this class is a great opportunity to 

learn more about our ministries and to become better acquainted with our pastors 

and other individuals. All materials and refreshments are provided; supervised nursery 

and Sunday School classes are available for children.   Questions? Email, call or text 

Emily Spelde,  espelde@clcs.org   317-695-9366. 

Attention 7 th Grade Youth ð  

Enroll Now for our Head -to-Heart Confirmation Ministry  

If your child has not been previously enrolled in our Head -to -Heart confirmation ministry, we 

invite you to contact the church office for more information. It is a great chance for your 

child to grow in their relationship with the Lord and others, as each youth prepares to affirm 

his/her faith in Jesus and begin to receive the Lordõs Supper. A special retreat will take 

place at Camp Lakeview September 13 -14 and meetings will begin on September 22 

(churchreceptionist@clcs.org  or 783-2000). 

mailto:espelde@clcs.org
mailto:churchsecretary@clcs.org
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Lutheran World Relief Project Promise ñSchool Kits  

Sponsored by Women in Mission  

Education is one of the strongest tools a community has for breaking the cycle 

of poverty. Ensuring that girls attend school, especially in places where their 

access is deprioritized, has even stronger results. School Kits contain essential 

supplies to help children ð and in some cases, adults ð continue learning in the 

face of serious obstacles. That learning leads to a better life for them, their 

families and their communities.  

Please help by bringing in school supplies by August 3 and placing in the bin in 

the narthex. The goal to donate 150 school kits will require:  

600 notebooks  of 70 -sheet wide - or college -ruled  

paper, approximately 8ó x 10 Ĳó; no loose-

 leaf paper  

150 rulers, 12 inches with centimeters  

on one side and inches on the other  

150 pencil sharpeners  

150 pair of blunt scissors  

750 unsharpened #2 pencils  with erasers;  

750 black or blue ballpoint pens  (no gel ink);  

150 boxes of 16 or 24 crayons  

150 2 Ĳó erasers  

 

SOME IMPORTANT GUIDELINES from LWR 

Please give new items only.  

Do not add or substitute other items  

 Contact Betty (317 -341-1967 or  

bbardonner@comcast.net ) for more information.  
 

Packing Project Promise School Kits  

September 11  

9:30 a.m.  

Narthex ñby the mailboxes  

 

Everyone welcome!  

St. Thomas Clinic Meds & Supplies  

Thanks to everyone who donated medicines and medical supplies 

this summer for the St. Thomas Clinic in Franklin.  Calvary collects 

three times a year; our next collection will be the month of October. 

If you have questions, contact Nancy Brandt, 317 -787-5950.  

mailto:bbardonner@comcast.net
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FLIGHTñHigh School Youth Group  

FLIGHT meets Sunday evenings from 5:30 -7:00 pm in the youth 

room.  Events typically include food, Bible study, small group  

discussion, and an activity.  This group is open to all students  

currently in grades 9 -12.  

 

LAUNCH (5th & 6th) and SAIL (7th & 8th)  

LAUNCH and SAIL meetings for the school year are still being  

scheduled.  These groups will meet once a month on Wednesday nights from  

5:30-7:00 pm in the youth room with snack and an age appropriate Bible study  

included.   

 

Please keep an eye on church bulletin or website for the calendar release.  

 

 

 

 

Youth Ministry  

Compassion Ministry  

Addresses needed for College Care Packages     

Soon it will be time to collect college student contact information for the College Care 

Package Team to stay in touch and send students care packages this school year.  If you 

have a college student or you are a college student , please complete the form  below by 

Tuesday, September 10, and put it in  Linda Bugher's mailbox  OR email  thebughers@att.net  

the info below.  Let Linda know if anything changes throughout the year . Thanks! 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Student Name____________________________________________________  

College Attending__________________________________________________ 

Student Address __________________________________________________  

Year_______________________ Major/Area of Study_____________________ 

Student Email Address _____________________________________________  

Student Cell Phone (optional) ________________________________________ 

Please write the student name and  "SAME" on the lines where nothing has changed.  We 

need to hear from you even if you supplied info last year!   

mailto:thebughers@att.net
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Adult Ministry  
Lunch OUT!  Wednesday, August 7 th, 11:30 am               

Campbellõs Highland Grille, Greenwood  

This month weõll meet at a new restaurant, Campbellõs Highland Grille. 

Located at 1001 N State Rd 135, Greenwood, 46142 (south of County Line 

Road, behind Bonefish Grill.)   Campbellõs Highland is a family owned and 

operated Scottish American restaurant. The menu 

includes  burgers, soups, salads, and pizzas, plus traditional 

Scottish dishes such as Scotch Eggs, Meat Pie, Bangers & 

Mash, and more.  Come join us for some good food and 

fellowship ð tables will be saved for Calvary Lutheran.   

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Lunch & Learn  Wednesday, August 21st, 11:30 am    

           Program:  Grow a Better Brain at Any Age ñWays to Improve Your  

          Memory and Strengthen Cognition  

Presenter: Rev. Nathan Day Wilson , Director of Communications at    

         Indyõs Christian Theological Seminary, has spent years           

         studying brain health.   

Provided Entrée: Salisbury Steak, Mashed Potatoes and Gravy  

What to bring:     $2 and a dish to share, if you are able.  

 

August birthdays will be honored, too.   Adults of all ages are welcome. 

Please join us!  

 August Memorials  
 

In Memory of Jeanette Rensner from:  

Jim & Judy Glenday, Dean & Carol Ruwe, Jim & Jan Dunaway,  

Jim & Phyllis Birdwell, John & Amy Andre, William & Karen Davis,  

Al & Pat Collins, Karen Meyer, Gil & Mary Jo Mascher,  

Bud & Julie Pflug, Fred & Angela Streib, Alberta Krampe,  

Dennis Meyer, Gary & Linda Bugher, Pastor Art & Joy Wehrmeister,  

Judy Kirkland, Pastor Harvey & Carol Lange, Jim & Susan Richert,  

Margie Leive, Mike & Ann Arnold, Richard & Julie Rensner, Steve & Laura Currier,  

Calvary Faculty & Staff, Mabel Schwark, Doug & Susan Wright, Samuel & Reva Keister,  

Mark & Gwyn Borcherding, William & Wendy Messer, Bob & Beverly Heid,  

Faith Lutheran Church, Gerald Kiesling, Bob & Rosie Blazek  

Memorials  
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Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 

Opening the Doors to the 70 th School Year  

The hallways are still echoing the sounds of students as we begin looking forward to another school 

year in the Lord. Much energy was consumed during this past school year by our students, faculty, 

staff, and parents. You are to be proud of all that your child has accomplished this year. A true 

blessing is the growth exhibited in the Lord. Together we are equipping your children each year as 

they walk with their Lord. This will continue as we prepare for the 2019 -20 school year.  Our theme 

Bible verse for the 2019 -20 school year is: òFor now we see in a mirror dimly, but then face to face. 

Now I know in part; then I shall know fully, even as I have been fully known.ó 1 Corinthians 13:12. Our 

theme for the school year ð CLEARLY SEEING 
 

We are enabled to CLEARLY SEE through Godõs Word in faith through the power of the Holy Spirit.  

20/20 is considered perfect eyesight. The year 2020 will be part of this school year as we also 

celebrate 70 years of Godõs calling, leading, and directing to provide Christian Education to our 

members and the surrounding Indianapolis Community. These opportunities are presented each 

day through the Christian Day School. We ask the Lord to grant to us His love and grace enabling for 

us to indeed CLEARLY SEEING His call for our lives as we share His love with others.  
 

Final Registration  

2019-20 final registration for Preschool ð8th grade is scheduled for Tuesday, August 6 .  Important 

business is accomplished during this process.  Registration times will be from 9:00AM -NOON and  

4:00-7:00PM.  Registration will take place in the gymnasium.  Please call the school office with any 

questions regarding our registration process.  Please alert the school office if you will be unable to 

attend so that arrangements can be made for accomplishing these tasks prior to the first day of 

school. You are also invited to visit the classrooms, bring in school supplies, and set -up lockers.    
 

Preschool Orientation  

Preschool orientation will be conducted by Mrs. Armao and Mrs. Alexander in the school Media 

Center.  Parents of Preschool students are asked to attend this orientation on Tuesday, August 6 at 

either session scheduled for 11:00AM or from 6:00PM.  We praise God for the opportunity to share His 

love with His Little Children.  We ask the Lord to bless this for the good of each child.  Please contact 

the school office if childcare is needed.  
 

August calendar preview  

Tuesday, August 6   Final Registration 9:00AM -NOON; 4:00 -7:00PM gymnasium  

    PS Orientation 11:00AM or 6:00PM  

Wed, August 14   8:00AM  First Day of Kindergarten -8th Grade    

    8:15AM  First Day of all Preschool sessions  

    8:30AM  Opening Chapel Service     

Wed, August 21   8:30AM  First Wednesday delayed start     
 

Enrollments Still Being Accepted  

We are still accepting enrollments for the 2019 -20 school year.  Please let your friends, family 

members, neighbors, and co -workers know about the quality Christian education opportunities at 

Calvary Lutheran School.  We extend this ministry to all people desiring this Christian education.   
 

Staff Changes at Calvary Lutheran Church and School  

Mrs. Mary Jo Mascher announced her retirement after serving in a variety of teacher aide positions 

over the past 25 years at Calvary.  Mrs. Mascher served with a heart filled with Godõs love.  We ask 

the Lord to walk with Mary Jo as He opens new doors of service for her.  Thank 

you for your loving service.  You are missed!  
 

We are pleased that Mrs. Cheryl Rensner will again be working as our part -time 

Kindergarten through 2nd grade Resource Teacher.  Cheryl will be working with 

our K-2 teachers and students providing response to instruction assistance.  
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Staff Changes at Calvary Lutheran Church and School (contõd) 

With many classrooms filled we thank God for the giving heart and hands of our teacher aides.  Mrs. 

Mary Catherine Miller, Ms. Jessica Gerstung -Harmon, Mrs. Kapri Briones, Mrs. Sheila Bolton, Mrs. Sarah 

Ebert, Mrs. Melanie Huene, and Mrs. Jalana Rance are a tremendous blessing to students and staff.  

We applaud their efforts and care.  Much is accomplished through their daily presence.     
    

Mrs. Kirsten Springer will be wearing a different hat this year.  We are happy to announce that she 

will be serving as our 2nd grade homeroom teacher.  We thank God for the gifts in Mrs. Springer.  We 

are blessed by God to have Mrs. Springer serving in this capacity.  
 

Mrs. Molly Troemel enters the wonderful world of Middle School as she will be teaching Social Studies 

and Junior Choir as her main priorities.  Mrs. Troemel will be one of our 6th grade homeroom 

teachers.  Mrs. Faubion will be our other 6th grade homeroom teacher. Mrs. Troemel and Mrs. 

Faubion will lead our 6th grade Outdoor Education in early September.  We are blessed to have 

both of them.  
 

Mrs. Schultz will remain in 8th grade and serve as homeroom teacher.       
 

Our Resource room will be led by Ms. Annie Means.  Ms. Means will be at Calvary two days each 

week.  Ms. Means will be serving as our Teacher of Record and is an employee of MSD Perry 

Township.  We are blessed to have her serving the needs of our students.  We extend a warm 

Calvary Lutheran welcome to Ms. Means.  
 

Mrs. Karen Davis and Mrs. Angela Gottlieb will be assisting Ms. Means in the Resource room.  Both will 

be serving part -time and will be on site three days each week.  We are blessed to have Mrs. Davis 

and Mrs. Gottlieb serve in this capacity again this school year. We ask the Lord to bless their work 

with our students and families.  Mrs. Gottlieb is also an employee of Perry Township.  
 

Ms. Cassie Tunny is our new Bookkeeper.  She began serving this summer.  We are excited and 

blessed to have her in this capacity.  You will all get to know her as all school accounting is 

referenced through her.  We ask the Lord to bless Cassie in her work.   
 

SGO Information  

Please see page 13 of this newsletter for SGO information for the 2019 -20 school year.  

Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 

NEWS FROM LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL OF INDIANAPOLIS 

Part-time positions available  

LHS is seeking a part -time Band Teacher  for one period per day and also an afternoon Receptionist/

Communications person  for Monday ðFriday, 1:00ð4:00 pm. Please contact Bev McIntosh,  

bmcintosh@lhsi.org , or Michael Brandt, Head of School, mbrandt@lhsi.org , if interested.  
 

Golf Outing ð August 10  

Donõt miss out on the fun! 27th Annual LHS Golf Outing , presented by Service Pipe & Supply  to benefit 

the students of Lutheran High School, is on Saturday, August 10 at Southern Dunes Golf Course. 

Check -in 7:30 am, shot -gun start 8:00. The $100 entry fee includes 18 holes of golf with cart, prize  

entries, and buffet lunch. Register at lhsi.org. Questions? Contact jpflug@lhsi.org , or call  

317-224-1108. 
 

Community Recycling Event ð October 5  

Save your metal and old documents for recycling!  Our business partners, Hannaõs  

Wrecker, Parts & Recycling and Allshred Services, will haul away any kind of metal and 

securely shred documents on Saturday, October 5, 9:00 am ð 12:00 noon. We ask for $5/bag or box 

of paper; Hannaõs will donate the proceeds to LHS from the sale of the metal.  

mailto:bmcintosh@lhsi.org?subject=Teaching%20positions
mailto:mbrandt@lhsi.org?subject=Teaching%20positions
http://www.lhsi.org/
mailto:jpflug@lhsi.org?subject=Golf%20Outing
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Women in Mission  

Extravagant Sharing         
Calvary members and friends, The Sharing Place of  

Lutheran Child and Family Services continues to  

appreciate our sharing with those who are in need 

of food and household goods through  

EXTRAVAGANT SHARING!  The canned fruits and 

veggies being delivered to the Sharing Place from 

your sharing in July will be used quickly. Thanks to all 

of you who continue blessing so many in this way. In 

August please bring Soup and Soup Mixes  to the  

Extravagant Sharing shelves in the narthex of  

church.  God loves a cheerful giver!  

Ladiesõ Saturday Bible Study Sat., August 3, 8:30 a.m.  
This monthõs study will be from the LWML Summer Quarterly led by Sara Jupin. Join us 

in the EPIC Library at 8:30 a.m.  

Blankets for Babies   

We meet once a month during the summer months. This month, our date is Thursday, 

August 22  (6-8 p.m. in the cafe area)  Questions? Susan Daniels,  317 -882-3691.  The 

blankets are given to the Life Center on Hanna Avenue.  

Parish Education  

Calvary Womenõs Bible Study 
One on One with God  is a clear, practical tool to help learn the discipline of daily investing 

time in Godõs Word; reading, meditating, studying, and memorizing truth. It helps cultivate a 

life of expressing love responses to God in prayer throughout the day.   A path and a lifestyle 

of walking daily in intimate fellowship with Jesus.   A tool for making disciples and producing 

disciple -makers.   
 

This discipleship training is an intense 15 -week commitment that will change your life.   We 

suggest that this be your only study during these 15 weeks.   
 

Cost: $21 includes a workbook and notebook.  
 

This study will be led by Rhonda Hansen and held in her home. Sign up 

soon, as we can only accommodate 8!    
 

To register: 317.946.3301 or hansenmrma@gmail.com  

mailto:hansenmrma@gmail.com
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Fellowship Ministry  

SAVE THE DATE ð SEPTEMBER 15, 2019 

Annual Church Picnic at German Park  

 

 

PICNIC PATRONS  

We are asking for Picnic Patrons  to help with the cost of food catered by Edwards 

Catering at our church picnic on Sept.15, 2019.   

 

PLEASE use a  Picnic Patrons envelope (on table outside the church office ) rather 

than your giving envelope so we have the necessary information to list our  

Picnic Patrons in the Sept. 15 th bulletin ( Anonymous is an option on the  

envelope ).    

 

Return the Picnic Patrons envelope  AUGUST 1ð31st at a worship service or church 

office OR donate online at  https://goo.gl/U6iSdF  (wait  until new fiscal year 

(Aug.1) to donate).  

 

Choose from three levels of support:  

GOLD - $100            SILVER - $50            BRONZE - $25 

 

Please consider being a Picnic Patron!  If you have any questions, contact Linda 

Bugher at fellowship@clcs.org  or 317-432-1865. 

Fellowship Opportunity August 17 -18 

Fellowship Ministry Team Weekend is August 17 -18.  Stop by the table in the Narthex 

for some refreshments and to check out what the Fellowship Team is all about!  

https://goo.gl/U6iSdF
mailto:fellowship@clcs.org
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Stewardship Emphasis  

Stewardship Update      By Rachel Daeger, Chair, Stewardship Ministry Team  
 
Financial Peace University class to start Sunday, September 8  

Planning for the future is hard when youõre still paying for the past! Thereõs a better way!  
 

Calvaryõs Stewardship Ministry Team is excited to 

announce Financial Peace University  

classes will be held Sunday morning during the 

family education hour (9:15 to 10:30 a.m.).  

Gene Jend joins Josh and Rene Finke as co -

leaders for the nine -weeks of classes. Through life

-changing videos, online tools and resources, 

and group accountability, we will learn how to 

create and stick to a budget, save for  

emergencies, pay off debt, and plan for the  

future ñall rooted in biblical wisdom and common sense.  
 

Cost for the class is $100 which includes all material plus one -year of Financial Peace  

Membership -an online resource with access to EveryDollar Plus budgeting app,  Ask a 

Coach Q&A, bonus courses and more digital tools. If the cost of course material is keeping 

you from participation, scholarships are available.  
 

Sign up by emailing stewardship@clcs.org or contacting the church office at 317 -783-2000. 
 

Habitat for Humanity Build Date for Calvary ñWednesday, August 28  

Save the date! Calvary will be helping build a home for the Opiew Ojulu and Ojulu Nyigwo 

family on Wednesday, August 28. Twelve volunteers will be needed along with help  

providing lunch for the crew. The lunch crew does not need to purchase the food but it 

would be a big help to have someone do the lunch bag assembly. This yearõs build will be 

on the Westside. More details shared closer to the build date but if you are able to help 

please contact Pastor Art Wehrmeister at wehrmeister49@yahoo.com . 
 

Calvaryõs 2018-2019 Annual Report  

Did you miss the Congregational Annual Meeting in May? The annual report prepared by 

the Communications Ministry Team is available online at https://www.clcs.org/giving/ - 

scroll to the bottom of the page. The report is a great way to learn about Calvaryõs various 

ministries - what projects they took on in the last year, what goals they have for the  

upcoming year, and how you can get involved.  

 
2020 Giving Envelopes  

Stewardship is preparing to order giving envelopes for next year. If you are primarily making 

contributions online and do not want envelopes please let us know at  

stewardship@clcs.org. If you did not receive envelopes this year but would like envelopes 

please let us know that too at stewardship@clcs.org . This is also a good time to make sure 

the church office has your current address, phone number and email address. Call the  

office at 317 -783-2000 or email churchsecretary@clcs.org . 

mailto:wehrmeister49@yahoo.com
mailto:stewardship@clcs.org
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SGO Information  
Too Good To Be True?!  

God has provided a unique opportunity to help fund the Christian education of our Calvary 

students.  The Lutheran Scholarship Granting Organization of Indiana has been identified as 

a new Scholarship Granting Organization.  Scholarships through private and corporate  

donations are granted to Calvary student families whose income is less than 200% of the 

Federal free or reduced hot lunch guidelines.   
 

How may I help?   

Donations are currently being accepted.  We are in need of $62,500.00 to fully fund these 

grants.  
 

Multiple Benefits for Calvary Lutheran School students, the private or corporate donor, and 

Calvary Lutheran Church   

1. Students and their families accepted in this program will receive a scholarship grant 

per child enrolled in Kindergarten -8th grade at Calvary.  

2.  The donor will receive a 50% Indiana State tax credit for every dollar donated.   

 Example:  A donation of $1000.00 will result in a tax credit of $500.00 towards your  

 Indiana income tax liability as well as a $1000.00 charitable deduction on your  

 Federal taxes if applicable.  Private as well as corporate donations will receive this 

 benefit.  

3. The $62,500.00 received will eliminate  the amount of money granted to our students 

and their families through our own budgeted funds.   
 

Where Do I sign up?  

Donor forms are available online at www.LutheranSGO.org . Be sure to mark CALVARY  

LUTHERAN SCHOOL as the recipient of your donation.   
 

How Do I Proceed?  

Return the completed donor form along with your donation to the School Office or directly 

to the Lutheran SGO of Indiana by December 31, 2019.  The Lutheran SGO of Indiana will 

issue your tax credit statement for your 2019 tax filing.  
 

What happens in the future?  

Children receiving a scholarship grant are eligible the following school year to convert this 

grant to an Indiana State voucher.  This again significantly reduces the need for  

congregational funded scholarship dollars.   
 

Children will have the opportunity to hear Godõs Word each day through your giving.  God 

continues to open doors to others once thought closed due to financial needs.  Your  

assistance in this program is so greatly appreciated!  
 

Have you participated in the SGO donation?  

Over 65 families have participated in this process by donating over $430,000.00 during the 

past eight years.  We are asking those past donors to enlist two other families to become 

involved in this òToo Good to be Trueó adventure.  By donating in the past you are fully 

aware of the unique benefits this SGO provides.  Please help by talking to at least two other 

families and enlist their participation as well.  
 

This same opportunity is available to businesses.  Take full advantage of this as you note 

your state tax liabilities.   Please address any questions to Mr. Rensner.     

http://www.LutheranSGO.org
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Save the Date  

Calvaryõs 52nd Annual Holiday Bazaar òJoy to the Worldó 

Saturday, November 9th, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  
 

Last yearõs vendors have first choice to renew their booth by August 31st so watch for  

general booth sales to open shortly thereafter. Watch the Bazaar Event Page on  

clcs.org/bazaar  for details.  

 

Save (& Share) Your Treasures  
Do you have an auction item? Are you willing to donate a service? Can you ask the  

company you work for to donate items and/or services?   You can help make this yearõs  

SILENT AUCTION a great success! Pick up a form at the Women in Mission table or table  

outside the church office and return to the church office or Karen Wright.   Items must be 

received by Sunday, October 20.   

 

Save things to be sold in The Attic  
(No shoes, clothing, building materials, or large electronics).   Please price the items before 

bringing them to Calvary on Friday, November 8, between 3:30 and 7:00 pm or Saturday 

morning between 7:30 and 9 a.m.  

 

Proceeds from this yearõs bazaar will benefit Mike Rowe Foundation (Provides Work Ethic 

Scholarships to help people get trained for skilled jobs that are in demand.) , Second  

Helpings (Rescues unused food from restaurants, retailers, and wholesalers and delivers  

nutritious meals to social service agencies.   The Culinary Job Training program trains  

disadvantaged adults for careers in the food service industry.) , and Calvary Lutheran 

Church and School (New folding chairs/racks and speakers for the gym to enhance  

worship, fellowship, and school activities).  

http://clcs.org/holiday-bazaar/
http://clcs.org/bazaar
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Worship Anew  

Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc.  

Toll-Free: (888) 286-8002  www.worshipanew.org  
Sunday 10:00 AM - WHMB-TV 40   Sunday 11:30 AM - Direct TV Channel 377  

  

    August 2019  
 

August 4, 2019 ð Eighth Sunday after Pentecost  

Psalm 100; Ecclesiastes 1:2, 12 -14; 2:24-26; Luke 12:13-21 

òWhatõs In Your Wallet?ó - Sermon Text: Luke 12:13 -21 - Rev. James Elsner 
 

"What's in your wallet?" goes the TV commercial asking about how you manage your 

wealth. Jesus had something important to say about that. He cautions about a condition in 

human hearts ð yes, even yours!  

 
August 11, 2019 ð Ninth Sunday after Pentecost  

Psalm 33:12-22; Hebrews 11:1 -16; Luke 12:22-40 

òAnxious Heartsó - Sermon Text: Luke 12:34 - Rev. Shayne Jonker  
 

òFor where your treasure is, there will your heart be also.ó If your stuff is what you treasure, 

your heart will be devoted to these things and become your gods.  Thus, our Lord graciously 

directs us  away from our idols to Himself. For He alone is reliable and can deliver us from 

anxiety and fear.  

    

August 18, 2019 ð Tenth Sunday after Pentecost  

Psalm 119:81-88; Luke 12:49-53 

òA Special Baptismó - Sermon Text: Luke 12:49 -53 - Rev. Paul Shoemaker  
 

At Christmas, the angels proclaimed, "Peace on earth!" In our Gospel, Jesus proclaims, 

"Fire!" "Division!" What happened to Jesus that He would tell us He has not come to give 

peace but division?  

 
August 25, 2019 ð Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost  

Psalm 50:1-15; Hebrews 12:4 -24; Luke 13:22-30 

òWhere Are You Standing?ó - Sermon Text: Hebrews 12:4 -24 - Rev. Bill Mueller  
 

The reading in Hebrews 12 is always a challenging section of God's Word. Who enjoys 

struggles? Who even wants to hear that God allows various things in our life to "discipline" 

us? We thought God was loving! Take a closer look at where we are 

standing and rejoice in God's even greater love and mercy!  
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сммм {ƘŜƭōȅ {ǘǊŜŜǘ 

LƴŘƛŀƴŀǇƻƭƛǎΣ LƴŘƛŀƴŀ псннт 

ǿǿǿΦŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ 

tƘƻƴŜΥ  омт-туо-нллл 

C A L V A R Y  L U T H E R A N  
C H U R C H  &  S C H O O L 

 

 

wŜǘǳǊƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ wŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ 

/![±!w¸ [¦¢I9w!b /I¦w/I ϧ {/Ihh[ 
    ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇΥ  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅǎ  сΥол ta                       {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ    уΥлл ϧ млΥпр !a 

   CŀƳƛƭȅ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ IƻǳǊ ό{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭύ  фΥнр !a 
  

{ŜƴƛƻǊ tŀǎǘƻǊΥ YǳǊǘ 9ōŜǊǘ     ƪŜōŜǊǘϪŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ 

!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊΥ WƻǎƘǳŀ wŜƛŦǎǘŜŎƪ    ƧǊŜƛŦǎǘŜŎƪϪŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ 

5ŜŀŎƻƴŜǎǎΥ  9Ƴƛƭȅ {ǇŜƭŘŜ      ŜǎǇŜƭŘŜϪŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ 

5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ϧ CŀƳƛƭȅ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΥ  {ŀƳ ¢ǊƻŜƳŜƭ  ǎǘǊƻŜƳŜƭϪŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ       

¢ŀƳƛƭ LƴŘƛŀƴ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΥ  tŀǎǘƻǊ ¦ŘƘŀȅ wŀƧƛ   ǊŜǾǳŘƘŀȅϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΥ  tŀǳƭŀ {ǘǊŜƛō   ǇŘƳŘŜϪǎōŎƎƭƻōŀƭΦƴŜǘ 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΥ  {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ wŜƴǎƴŜǊ     ǊŜƴǎƴŜǊϪǘƘŜŎŀƭǾŀǊȅǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƻǊƎ 

!ŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ /ƻǳƴǎŜƭƻǊΥ   WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ {ƪƻƧŀŎ    ŀŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎϪǘƘŜŎŀƭǾŀǊȅǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƻǊƎ  

!ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛǾŜ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘǎΥ   {ƘŀǊƛ [ƛǇǇǎ  ŎƘǳǊŎƘǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅϪŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ 

     {ƘŀǊƛ {ƘŀƪŜǊ  ŎƘǳǊŎƘǊŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴƛǎǘϪŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ 

     !Ƴȅ !ƴŘǊŜ  ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅϪǘƘŜŎŀƭǾŀǊȅǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƻǊƎ 

.ƻƻƪƪŜŜǇŜǊΥ    /ŀǎǎƛŜ ¢ǳƴƴȅ     ŎŀƭǾŀǊȅōƻƻƪƪŜŜǇŜǊϪŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ 

.ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ aƎǊΥ   DŀǊȅ .ǳƎƘŜǊ     ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎƳŀƴŀƎŜǊϪŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ    

/ƘǳǊŎƘ hŦŦƛŎŜΥ όомтύ туо-нллл         {ŎƘƻƻƭ hŦŦƛŎŜΥ όомтύ туо-нолр 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ  ǿǿǿΦŎƭŎǎΦƻǊƎ                {ŎƘƻƻƭ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦŎƘƻƻǎŜŎŀƭǾŀǊȅΦŎƻƳ 

  


